
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Smithfield Foods’ Response Regarding Sexual Harassment Lawsuits 
 
SMITHFIELD, Virginia (May 24, 2018)—Smithfield Foods, Inc. has learned that several current and 
former hourly employees have filed lawsuits against the company alleging sexual harassment and 
related claims at our Smithfield, Virginia processing facility. Smithfield does not tolerate sexual 
harassment, as detailed in our Anti-Harassment Policy. We take complaints like those raised by 
these employees very seriously and have procedures in place to investigate and respond to such 
conduct. Our procedures were fully adhered to in these cases and, as such, we will vigorously defend 
the suits. 
 
Notwithstanding the claims in the complaints, almost all of the allegations made by the employees 
were never reported to the company prior to filing the charges. The very few that were reported to the 
company were promptly investigated and appropriately addressed in accordance with our policies 
and the law.   
 
“Sexual harassment is deplorable and is not tolerated at our company. We remain committed to 
continuing to ensure a safe, productive, and respectful working environment for our more than 
50,000 employees that is free from harassment of any kind,” said Keira L. Lombardo, senior vice 
president of corporate affairs for Smithfield Foods.  
 
About Smithfield Foods 
Smithfield Foods is a $15 billion global food company and the world’s largest pork processor and 
hog producer. In the United States, the company is also the leader in numerous packaged meats 
categories with popular brands including Smithfield®, Eckrich®, Nathan’s Famous®, Farmland®, 
Armour®, Farmer John®, Kretschmar®, John Morrell®, Cook’s®, Gwaltney®, Carando®, Margherita®, 
Curly’s®, Healthy Ones®, Morliny®, Krakus® and Berlinki®. Smithfield Foods is committed to providing 
good food in a responsible way and maintains robust animal care, community involvement, 
employee safety, environmental and food safety and quality programs. For more information, visit 
www.SmithfieldFoods.com. 
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